
 

 

AGENDA 
       

MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:    HONORABLE MAYOR & CITY COMMISSIONERS 

 

VIA:  RODNEY LUCAS, CITY MANAGER  

 

FROM: Jongelene Adams 

 

 SUBJECT:  Community & Economic Development Department 

 

DATE:  8th September 2022 

      
 

GENERAL SUMMARY/BACKGROUND:   

Barfield Highway Change Order #6– This change order is for Barfield Highway 

Reconstruction. The change order is for compensation to Rosso Site Development 

(contractor) for additional drainage work due to an unforeseen drainage pipe coming from 

4th street.  

 

The design Engineer On Record (EOR) directed the contractor to construct the structure -

S-123A, to connect the pipe into the new drainage system’s trunkline; after attempting to 

construct the struct, a discovery was made, a conflict between an AT&T duct bank and the 

proposed sanitary sewer, thus the EOR amended the design to move the sewer line to avoid 

the duct bank. The change also impacted the previous drainage solution, drainage inlet 

S123A was no longer a viable solution on the East side of the roadway. The design EOR 

directed the contractor to use a type 8 manhole structure instead of the S-123B, in the 

roadway to connect the existing drain pipe from 4th street. 

 

The contractor, Rosso Site Development is entitled to the fabrication cost that were used 

for S123A and for the new manhole structure S-123B to be supplied & installed. There is 

no pay item in the contract to compensate the contractor for the type 8 manhole. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:   

$27,842.29 – 44 days will be granted for this change order. FDOT will be covering the cost 

for this item. 
 

 

 

LEGAL NOTE:  N/A 

 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:   

The Department of Community & Economic Development recommends approval of this 

change order #6. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS:  

Change Order #6 


